
In this newsletter:

From the Pr incipal
Page 01

School  Improvement Survey & the
science of  reading
Page 02

MACS Ini t iat ive:  Curr iculum resource
Mater ials
Page 03

Term 3 -  Fees & Levies Reminder  /
Capital  Grant  Project  & Term 3 School
Closure Detai ls
Page 04 

SAC Meeting Week 2 & 9/  Parents  Group
/  100 Years  of  Prep/  Book Week
Page 05

Canteen Service/  Father 's  Day:  Staf f  &
Breakfast  /  Grandparents  & Special
Persons Morning
Page 06

Dates 
Page 07

2023 Non-Government Schools  Census
Collect ion
Page 08

NCCD Information Sheet  for  Parent ,
Carers  & guardians 
Page 11

Cathol ic  Regional  Col lege St  Albans
Page 17

Cathol ic  Regional  Col lege North
Kei lor/School  Essentials  -  Cave Wonders
Page 18

St.  Paul 's  Kealba eNews |  page 01

ST. PAUL'S KEALBA
230-240 SUNSHINE AVENUE
KEALBA VICTORIA 3021
Phone:  03 9366 6033

Email :  pr incipal@spkealba.cathol ic .edu.au

JUNE 2023

KEEPING OUR CONNECTIONS
T h u r s d a y  J u l y  2 0  2 0 2 3

Dear Famil ies  & Fr iends of  St  Paul 's ,

Welcome back to Term 3!

I t  was a  real  joy to see the chi ldren return last  week,  with great  enthusiasm

and excitement at  seeing teachers & classmates again,  and ready to engage i

the learning experiences planned for  them throughout Term 3.

We have a busy term ahead,  with much having been planned for  our  learning

& teaching.  There is  a lso much which needs to be done in planning ahead,

with our  thoughts already in 2024 and al l  that  needs to be prepared &

planned for  the 2024 school  year .  Semester  2  is  a lways busy as we

consol idate & reinforce the learning of  Semester  1  and look to what  needs to

be planned & prepared for  the next  school  year .

I  hope your  hol idays were an opportunity  to s low down a bit  and enjoy t ime

with family  & f r iends,  and that  you returned to the busyness of  school  & work

with renewed energy & enthusiasm.

Have a safe & happy term everyone,  f i l led with  lots  of  new learning! !

Denis

D e n i s  J .  D a l y

P r i n c i p a l



The annual MACS School Improvement Surveys
for students, parents & staff, will take place
between Monday August 28 and Friday
September 15. Your responses to these surveys
are vital in the work we, as a school community,
do to make sure that we are always focussed on
improving our school. More detail will be
forthcoming on Seesaw. 
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THE SCIENCE OF
READING

At St. Paul’s, we believe in a structured and systematic
approach to the teaching of reading. As such, the
Foundation and Year 1 students have been following the
Science of Reading approach. The term “science of
reading” refers to over 20 years of research, which
experts have compiled and examined. This research
leads to scientific, research-based information on how
children learn to read.
Based on the research, students need explicit
instruction in the BIG 5 of reading: phonological
awareness, phonics, fluency, vocabulary, and reading
comprehension. Teachers build all five into their
teaching, with a specific and planned focus on phonics.
The Science of Reading is NOT just phonics.
Emphasizing working memory, comprehension skills,
and auditory processing are all part of instruction with
the Science of Reading approach. 
.

SCHOOL
IMPROVEMEMT
SURVEYS: MACSSIS
 



St. Paul’s is pleased to advise that Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools (MACS) will shortly
commence working with schools to develop high-quality, comprehensive curriculum resource materials
to better support our teachers to deliver the F–6 Victorian Curriculum.
This follows overwhelming endorsement of this approach by teachers across the Catholic sector in a
survey conducted last year. Research also shows that high-quality curriculum resources will create more
sustainable workloads for our teachers and allow them to focus more on teaching and student
engagement, where their time and energy counts the most.
In addition, this approach will promote equity and excellence across MACS schools, ensuring all students
have access to evidence-based, quality-assured, sequenced learning materials that will help lift their
outcomes over time.
We anticipate the rollout of the F–6 resource materials will be a three-year project. The initial phase will
focus on F–2 Mathematics. These materials will be made available to us in Term 4 this year for review and
planning purposes, with implementation in Term 1, 2024.
Importantly, our teachers will retain autonomy to tailor curriculum implementation to meet the
individual and local needs of our students. Teachers will also have opportunities to participate in the
development and quality assurance of the materials.
This is an exciting development for our school community and clearly demonstrates the commitment all
Catholic schools share to supporting every student to fully flourish in their learning.
We will keep you informed as this important work continues.

MACS INITIATIVE: CURRICULUM
RESOURCE MATERIALS 
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All Individual Student Levies should have been paid
by now (due by the end of February); thank you to
those families who have managed to pay their levies.
The Family Fees is due to be paid by Friday
September 8, Week 9 of this term; thank you also to
those families who have paid their Family Fee well
ahead of time. 

FEES & LEVIES
REMINDER

CAPITAL GRANT
PROJECT: ROOVES &
WINDOWS

TERM 3 SCHOOL
CLOSURE DETAILS

The Capital Grant Project, to replace our tiled
rooves and many of our windows, is progressing
slowly, with much planning & paperwork
expected by the state government and MACS.
We will most likely stage the work, so as to
avoid a major disruption to the operations of
the school and the children’s learning. At this
stage we have no firm start date.

Term 3
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Our Term 3 school closure will take place on Monday
August 21. Staff will be working with Fr. Elio Capra
SDB, on furthering their understanding of the use of
scripture (the bible) in Religious Education.



SAC MEETINGS:
WEEK 2 & 9 

100 DAYS OF PREP

This term’s School Advisory Council meetings will
take place on, July 18, at 7.00 pm, in the staff room
and in Week 9, on Tuesday September 5.

The Parents Group will hold their next meeting next
week, on Thursday July 27, from 2.15 pm to 3.15 pm,
in the staffroom. Please consider coming along and
offering your ideas & support to the group. 

PARENTS GROUP 
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Our Little friends in Grade Prep will celebrate 100
hundred days of learning, on Tuesday August 1. More
details of their celebration will be provided in the
coming weeks. What an amazing milestone! 

This year Children’s Book Week will be celebrated from
Tuesday August 22 to Monday August 28, under the
theme, ‘Read! Grow! Inspire’! Families will be provided
with details of the week closer to the dates. Monday
August 28 will be the day of our ‘Annual Book Character
Parade’.

BOOK WEEK



CANTEEN SERVICE



GRANDPARENTS &
SPECIAL PERSONS

MORNING 



There will be no canteen service for the remainder of
Term 3, from Monday July 31 through to Friday
September 15. Cinzia Brancatisano, Canteen
Manager, is taking Long Service Leave and we have
been unable to secure the services of a replacement
manager for that time. Our apologies for the
inconvenience. 
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This year’s Fathers Day Stall will be held on Wednesday
August 30 & Thursday August 31. A Fathers Day
Breakfast will be held in the hall, on the morning of
Friday September 1. Fathers Day will be acknowledged
on Sunday September 3.

FATHERS DAY: STALL
& BREAKFAST




Next Friday July 28. Grandparents & special persons in
the lives of the children are invited to a Prayer Service
in the church, followed by a visit to their
grandchildren’s classrooms, up until 11.00 am. The
Prayer Service will begin at 9.30 am in St. Paul’s church.



Monday July  10:  Term 3 Starts  & Tony’s  Pies Order  Forms Sent  home
Tuesday July  18:  School  dvisory Counci l  Meeting
Friday July  28:  Mass for  Grandparents  & The Elderly
Tuesday August  1:  100 Days of  Prep Celebrat ion
Thursday August  10:  Tony’s  Pies orders  del ivered
Monday August  21:  School  Closure –  Staf f  Professional  Learning
Monday August  21 –  Fr iday August  25:  Book Week –  ‘Read!  Grow!  Inspire! ’
Fr iday August  25:  Book Week Parade
Monday August  28:  MACS School  Improvement Surveys open
Wednesday August  30 & Thursday August  31:  Fathers’  Day Stal l
Fr iday September 1:  Fathers’  Day Breakfast
Tuesday September 5:  School  Advisory Counci l  Meeting
Thursday September 14:  Footy Colours  Day & Sausage Sizzle
Fr iday September 15:  MACS School  Improvement Surveys close
Friday September 15:  Term 3 ends

Monday October  2:  Term 4 starts
Fr iday October  27:  Mission Mass
Monday November 6:  School  Closure –  Report  Writ ing
Tuesday November 7:  Melbourne Cup Publ ic  Hol iday
Monday November 13:  Prep 2024 –  Orientat ion Session 1
Wednesday November 15 –  Fr iday November 17:  Year  5  Camp – Cave Hi l l  Creek
Monday November 20:  Prep 2024 –  Orientat ion Session 2
Wednesday November 22 –  Fr iday November 24:  Year  4  Camp – Portsea
Monday November 27:  Prep 2024 –  Orientat ion Session 3
Monday December 4:  Prep 2024 –  Orientat ion Session 4
Thursday December 14:  Year  6  Graduation
Friday December 15:  End-of-Year  Mass /  Year  6  students  f inish/  Year  6  Farwel l  Guard of
Honour
Monday December 18:  Step Up Day 
Tuesday December 19:  Prep to Year  5  Students f inish
Wednesday December 20:  Staf f  f in ish /  Off ice closes

T E R M  3 :  M O N D A Y  J U L Y  1 0  T O  F R I D A Y  S E P T E M B E R  1 5



T E R M  4 :  M O N D A Y  O C T O B E R  2  T O  W E D N E S D A Y  D E C E M B E R  2 0











Dates 2023 
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The Australian Government Department of Education (the department) would like to advise all staff, 
parents and guardians that it will collect certain information about your school, its staff and student 
body as part of the 2023 Non-Government School Census collection (the Census). 

Census information is provided to the department by your school legal entity (the approved

authority) via the SchoolsHUB website. 

The Census provides information about your school and the number and characteristics of the 
school’s staff and student body during a specific reference period. Characteristics collected through 
the Census include: 

• teaching and non-teaching staff 
• students’ year level and workload 
• students’ gender and age (as on 1 July 2023) 
• Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander staff and students 
• students with disability 
• students receiving distance education 
• boarding and overseas students. 

The names of students and staff are not collected, apart from the name, position and contact details 
of the staff member nominated as the primary contact for the Census. 

Census special circumstances applications may also be made by schools to include a student/s who

did not attend during the Census reference period but otherwise meets Census eligibility

requirements. Schools will provide the department with information and documents about the

student demonstrating their eligibility. The department does not require personal information about

a student and asks schools to de-identify any documents before providing them. 

2023 Non-Government Schools
Census collection notice 

How and what information is collected for the
Census? 

Census special circumstances applications 

https://schools.education.gov.au/


The information provided during the Census is collected by the department in accordance with the

Australian Education Act 2013 (the Act) and the Australian Education Regulation 2013 (the

Regulation). The Act and the Regulation require the legal entity responsible for the administration of

the school (the approved authority) to provide this information to the department to: 

• Ensure the provision of Australian Government funding to schools is properly calculated and 
appropriately managed. 
• Conduct research, statistical analysis and develop school education policy for the Australian 
Government. 
• Meet national and international reporting obligations on school students in Australia. 
• Publish and provide information about schools to the public. 

Your personal information is protected by law under the Privacy Act 1988 (Cth) (Privacy Act). 
Personal information is information or an opinion about an identified individual or an individual who
is reasonably identifiable. 

Any use or disclosure of your personal information must occur in accordance with the Privacy Act, 
the Act and Regulation and any other applicable laws. 
Your personal information provided to the department through the Census may be: 

• Used or disclosed by the department for the purposes outlined above under the heading 
Purposes of the Census collection. 
• Disclosed to the Australian Curriculum Assessment and Reporting Authority (ACARA) to publish 
on the My School website and include as high-level data for ACARA's National Report on 
Schooling in Australia. 
• Disclosed to state and territory government departments and authorities in accordance with the 
Act and Regulation. 
• Disclosed to Australian Government departments and authorities in accordance with the Act and 
Regulation. 
• Disclosed to non-government school representative bodies in accordance with the Act and 
Regulation. 
• Disclosed to a contracted auditor where the department decides to audit or verify the 

information provided by an approved authority about a school. The contracted auditor may use 
previously collected information or request access to individual student records for comparison 
purposes. The contractors may pass this information onto officers within the department, if there 

is a discrepancy in the data provided by the school and the school’s records and further 
investigation is required. The contracted auditor must handle personal information in accordance 

with the Privacy Act. 
• Disclosed to its service providers for the purposes of the provision of information and 
communications technology support services to the department. 
• Used to validate data from other collections undertaken by the department. 
• Used or disclosed where it is otherwise required or authorised by law including under the Act or 
Regulation, or otherwise permitted under the Privacy Act. 

Purpose of the Census collection 

Use and disclosure of personal information 

https://www.myschool.edu.au/
https://www.myschool.edu.au/
https://www.myschool.edu.au/


You are not required to do anything. The approved authority of the school is responsible for
providing the information to the department. 

Your school can provide information about data provided for you or your child for the purposes of
the Census. To find out more about the Census collection and reporting, visit SchoolsHUB. 

Other than in exceptional circumstances (for example, investigation of fraud relating to overseas

students), the department does not disclose any of the personal information collected to overseas

recipients. 

You can find the department’s privacy policy on the Department of Education website or request a 
copy from the department at privacy@education.gov.au. The privacy policy includes information 
about how to access or correct personal information held about you or your child, how to make a 
complaint about a breach of the Australian Privacy Principles and how the department will deal with 
such a complaint. 

What do you need to do? 

Contacts for further information 

https://schools.education.gov.au/schoolshub/
https://schools.education.gov.au/schoolshub/
https://schools.education.gov.au/schoolshub/
https://www.education.gov.au/about-department/resources/department-education-complete-privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/about-department/resources/department-education-complete-privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/about-department/resources/department-education-complete-privacy-policy
mailto:privacy@education.gov.au
mailto:privacy@education.gov.au
mailto:privacy@education.gov.au

















